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Date:  August 4, 2020 
To:  All Producers and Insurers Transacting the Business of Insurance in 

Connecticut 
From:   Commissioner Andrew Mais 
Re:  Discontinuing Issuing Temporary Insurance Producer License for New 

Resident Applicants 
 

Effective August 13, 2020, the Connecticut Insurance Department (the “Department”) will cease 
accepting applications for temporary resident insurance producer licenses as permitted by the April 
21, 2020 notice (“the notice”) and rescinds the temporary waiver for applicants for producer 
licenses of the requirement of successfully passing an examination as a condition to licensure. Any 
and all applications for a temporary resident insurance producer license received by the Department 
on or after August 13, 2020, will not be processed until the required state examination has been 
successfully passed. 

Effective August 14, 2020, all individuals seeking licensure as a resident insurance producer will be 
required to meet the Connecticut insurance producer licensure requirements provided in 
Connecticut law, including successfully passing any required examination(s). 

All current temporary resident insurance producer licenses issued under the notice will remain in 
effect until expiration of the license.  

Temporary resident insurance producer license applications filed with the Department on or before 
Aug 13 that meet the requirements of the notice, will be approved. Applications that do not meet the 
requirements of the notice, including those applications where applicants failed to adequately 
respond to requests for information from the Department with the information requested on or 
before that date, will be held until the required state examination has been successfully passed.  

All temporary licenses will automatically expire 180 days from the date of issuance unless applicant 
has submitted an email advising that they have passed the exam. Email: cid.licensing@ct.gov. Be 
sure to include your license number or national producer number (NPN).  

Upon receipt, the Department will convert the temporary resident insurance producer license to a 
resident standard lines producer license with no additional fees. 

The Department will update the expiration date to the appropriate birth month expiration and will 
send an email confirmation. 

All questions regarding this notice may be directed to cid.licensing@ct.gov, Attn: Temporary 
Licenses.  
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